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May 6, 2014 
 
Board Members 
Washington State Board of Education 
600 Washington St. SE 
Olympia, WA 98504 
 
 
Dear State Board Members: 
 
We request the opportunity to submit this letter in lieu of providing public comment during the 
11:45 a.m.-12:00 p.m. time slot at the May 7th State Board of Education (SBE) meeting.  As you 
know, the draft rules to implement E2SSB 6552 governing instructional hours, graduation 
requirements, and career and technical equivalencies were posted on the SBE website on April 
30th.  The draft rules prepared by the SBE staff will amend the Washington Administrative Code 
(WAC), and outline the process for the two new waivers authorized by E2SSB 6552: 
 

1)  the authority for school districts to waive up to two credits under unusual 
circumstances; and 

 
2)  the waiver to permit school districts to delay the start of the 24-credit requirements.  
 

We understand that at the May 7th and 8th meeting, you may authorize the publication of the 
draft rules for public comment.   
 
It appears that parts of E2SSB 6552 are subject to multiple interpretations.  Some elements of the 
SBE staff’s interpretation may not be consistent with how the Legislature intended 6552 to be 
implemented.  Below please find three examples in Proposed WAC 180-51-068, which contains 
the proposed graduation requirements for students entering high school after July 1, 2015.  (See 
Pages 23-31) 
 
I. ISSUE ONE:  Two-Credit Individual Waiver: 

 
During the 2014 Session, a number of bills were introduced to adopt the course credit framework 
set forth in SBE’s January 2014 Resolution.  Along with the required 24-credit course allocation, 
the January 2014 Resolution allowed for up to two credits to be waived, but only if a student 
attempted and failed the courses first.  Additionally, the SBE waiver could only be used to waive 








